
 
 

From: Pamela ATTREE [mailto:]  

Sent: 05 April 2011 15:11 
To: Development Plans 

Cc: Jeff Winder; Peter Rixom; Jeff Keen; Nancy Cowsgill; Geoff James; Daniel Stubbs; Denise 
Westfield; Jake O'Donovan 

Subject: Land allocations consultation 

Dear Sir/Madam 

I am writing to you on behalf of Urswick Parish Council regarding the consultation on the South Lakeland 

Local Development Framework, specifically the Land Allocations Consultation. 

 

Councillors note that the map for Urswick (map 38) shows a planning boundary along the eastern side of 

Urswick Tarn, running along the road. Previous development documents showed this also to be the case 

along the northern side of the Tarn. This was to protect the views of the Tarn which residents currently 

enjoy. It is noted that the current map shows the development boundary running along the northern edge of 

the Tarn - shifted from its previous position on the road. 

 

Urswick Parish Council requests that the development boundary on the northern side of the Tarn be moved 

back to its previous position, along the road. The principle reason for this is to protect the views of the 

Tarn, as previously stated. In addition, although a portion of the area in question is not under risk of 

flooding, one house is currently subsiding as a result of the soft ground and marl bench that is beneath the 

area. Thus the water does significantly affect the area. 

 

I look forward to receiving your response on this matter. 

 

Regards 

 

 

Pamela Attree 

Clerk to Urswick Parish Council 
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